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April 20, 2015

TO: Honorable Jodie Laubenberg, Chair, House Committee on Elections
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB3516 by Schubert (Relating to reimbursement of county expenses for special

legislative elections.), As Introduced

The cost to the state to reimburse counties for expenses related to certain elections cannot be
determined at this time due to the number of unknown variables such as the number of counties
affected and the various expenses.

The bill would amend the Election Code to require the Secretary of State to certify certain county
expenses for special legislative elections, and require the Comptroller to reimburse counties for
certified expenses.

According to the Secretary of State, the following variables related to the bill provisions are
unknown:

1) The number of counties participating in special legislative elections.

2) The amount of expenses to be reimbursed.

3) The frequency of special legislative elections.

The bill would take effect immediately upon receiving a two-thirds majority vote in each house. 
Otherwise, the bill would take effect September 1, 2015.

Local Government Impact

The fiscal implications of the bill cannot be determined at this time

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 307 Secretary of State
LBB Staff: UP, AG, EP, CM

Page 1 of 1


